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The Executive Secretary,
lational Primary Hcalthcarc Development .\gency,

Plot 68/682 Port-Harcourt Crescent, Off Gimbiya Street,
.vrca ll, Garki,
.vbujn.

Dear Sir,

UPDATE REQUIRED ON THE PRIMARY HEALTHCARE CENTRE IN
ZUMA 1, BWARI LOCAL GOVERNMENT COUNCIL, FEDERAL
CAPITAL TERRITORY CONSTRUCTED BY ZAZ PROJECT LTD IN 2014.

On behalf of Public and Private Development Centre (PPDC) I write to remind you of
our letter dated 10th lay, and 6th June, 2016 on the above subject matter.

\\'e write to bring to your attention the observation made by our team of procurement
monitors who visited the above referenced project site on the 22"d of ~\pril 2016. \X1e
noticed that The Primary Healthcare Centre (Pl-IC), which was completed sometime in
20 1-+ with the sum of N21,986,893.95 (Twenty-One Million, ine hundred and Eight:),
Six Thousand, Eight Hundred and Ninety-Three Naira and Ninety Five Kobo Only) is
NOT FUNCTIONAL .

.\ Primary Health Care is designed/ designated as the first contact level to alleviate some
of the problem of inaccessibility to health care products and services, but this is not the
case here as residents in Zuma Community still have to travel as far as Bwari General
Hospital to receive care, and this is of great concern to us.

r Please find attached a picture of the current state of the PHC.

Consequently, we kindly request that your ~-\gency~rivcus an update (in writing) reasons
why the above stated Primary Health Care is not functional more than one year after
completion.

The Public and Private Development Centre (PPDC) is a non-profit organization (RC
-I-1'39-1-0) registered with the figerian government since 2001. Our activities are aimed
at promoting increased citizenship participation in governance in a way tha t supports
improved integrity in public sector systems. \'V'irhover 10 years active involvement and
campaigning on integrity issues, particularly procurement monitoring, evaluation and

Tel: 09095201209, 07066618896 email: info@procurementmonitor.org, ppdc@procurementmonitor.org
@ppmonitorNG



governance in Nigeria, we have become the leading non-governmental organization in
Nigeria dedicated to promoting wider public participation in procurement governance
as a way to improve public service delivery.

Should you require further clarification, do not hesitate to contact us via phone:
07066618896.

Thank yo u,

~
SamuelOffia
Prozram 0 fficerb

Public and Private Development Centre


